Minutes

Public Hearing 

Spring Green Plan Commission

Wednesday, June 17, 2009
1. Wendy Crary called the hearing to order at 7pm. Motion by Tennant, second by Hutnik to have Joel Marcus chair the Hearing and Meeting in Greg Prem’s absence. Motion passed with all in favor
Plan commission members present: Bob Tennant, Joel Marcus and Brad Hutnik. Greg Prem, Linda Donnelly, Lew Averill and Michael Broh were absent.

Others present: Wendy Crary, John McKenna, Jim Sprecher, Sheryl Jones, Dave Radel, Marjorie Faber, Cheri Luther, Terry Shifflet, Todd Milanowski, Chad Kannenberg, Greg Griffin and Ed Lilla. Crary explained to all present that as there is currently not a quorum of the Plan Commission they cannot approve the conditional use request for Chad Kannenberg. Crary continued by explaining that the hearing can proceed and the joint meeting can proceed but unless another Plan Commission member arrives only the JEZC can take action regarding JEZC items listed on the agenda.
2. Wendy Crary was appointed minute taker. 
3. Approve agenda. Motion to approve agenda by Tennant, second by Hutnik.  Motion passed with all in favor.

4. Discussion on the consideration of a request by Chad Kannenberg for conditional use permits for Two Family Detached Residences on Lots 17-19, 31-34, and 41-44 of the Prairie Subdivision, lots located on Spring Street and Sunrise Drive, Village of Spring Green. Kannenberg explained to the Plan Commission that during the original plat stages for the Prairie Subdivision the idea was to have commercial zoning along Hwy 14 and multi-family zoning to split up the commercial zoning and single family residential zoning. The Plan Commission agreed at that time that it was a good idea however nothing was finalized in regards to duplexes being allowed on certain single family lots. Kannenberg explained that he would like the conditional use permits for the requested lots, this then gives buyers of the property the option of duplexes or single family homes. Marjorie Faber inquired about mowing the drainage area as the weeds are a nuisance and animals are living in the tall grass and weeds. Kannenberg responded that that he can and will have the area mowed. Ed Lilla arrived at 7:04 p.m. Todd Milanowski stated that he purchased and lives in the only home in the subdivision and does not have an issue with duplexes being allowed on the requested lots. Milanowski said, “Personally I would like to see the duplexes allowed, I think it will help to bring activity to the neighborhood.” 
5. General Public Comment. None

6. Adjournment.  Motion by Tennant, second by Hutnik, to adjourn at 7:08 p.m.  Motion passed with all in favor.

